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By email 

June 18, 2025 

Ritchie Murray 
Acting Registrar 
Ontario Energy Board 
2300 Yonge Street, 27th floor 
Toronto, ON M4P 1E4 

Dear Mr. Murray 

Re: EB-2025-0065 – Enbridge Gas Inc. Application to Review Five-Year Gas Supply Plan 

As you know, we act on behalf of Canadian Manufacturers & Exporters (“CME”). Please consider this 
letter to be CME’s late request for intervenor status and for cost award eligibility. 

CME received the Board’s request for stakeholder participation related to this proceeding on May 6, 2025. 
CME actively participated in the stakeholder session held on May 15, 2025, including commenting on the 
proposed procedural timetable. However, CME did not receive the Notice of Hearing for this proceeding 
as set out in the Board’s Letter of Direction dated May 26, 2025, despite being an intervenor in EB-2022-
0200 and EB-2017-0129. 

CME received a copy of Procedural Order #1 from the Board on June 17, 2025. It was only then that 
CME discovered the period to request intervenor status had passed. Accordingly, CME now requests 
intervenor status and cost award eligibility for this matter. 

The details of CME’s frequent interventions in the OEB’s proceedings are available in its Frequent 
Intervenor Form, which was filed with the Board on January 16, 2025. With respect to this proceeding, 
CME’s members are impacted as they are customers of the applicant, and so are concerned with price as 
well as the security and diversity of gas supply. CME does not currently intend to file any evidence in this 
proceeding, and has been accepted as an intervenor eligible for a cost award in several proceedings in the 
recent past, including EB-2025-0064, EB-2024-0198 and EB-2024-0078. 

mailto:spollock@blg.com
http://blg.com/


Please contact the undersigned if the Board needs any further information about CME’s proposed 
participation in this proceeding. 

Yours very truly 

 
Scott Pollock 

C. Vincent Caron (CME) 




